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Community Involvement Committee
Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: Wednesday, June 20, 2012

Time: 8:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Committee Members present: Paula Amato, Jason Barnstead-Long, Judy BlueHorse Skelton, Shirley Nacoste, Linda Nettekoven, Stanley Penkin, Kevin Pozzi, Ryan Schera, Howard Shapiro, Peter Stark, Alison Stoll

Absent: Lois Cohen, Liz Gatti, Judith Gonzalez Plascencia, Anyeley Hallova, Brian Heron, Lai-Lani Ovalles

Staff: Eden Dabbs, Michelle Kunec, Deborah Stein, Marty Stockton, Desiree’ Vaughn-Rose

Visitors: None

________________________________________________________________________

Welcome

Howard Shapiro began the meeting with questioning how the committee was transiting from the Portland Plan to the Comprehensive Plan Update and wondered about the committee’s continued effectiveness. The CIC had achieved a quorum and approved the CIC minutes from the May 16, 2012 meeting.

Announcements

Marty Stockton announced the following upcoming events:

Policy Expert Groups – June Meetings

· Watershed Health and Environment PEG, Monday, June 18, 2012 from 3:00-5:00p.m. (1900 SW 4th Avenue, Conference Room 7A)

· Education and Youth Success PEG, Monday June 18, 2012 from 4:00-6:00p.m. (City Hall, 1221 SW 4th Avenue, Pettygrove Room)

· Economic Development PEG, Wednesday, June 20, 2012 from 11:30a.m. to 1:30p.m. (1900 SW 4th Avenue, Conference Room 7A)

· Neighborhood Centers PEG, Thursday, June 21, 2012 from 1 (Until?)

· Community Involvement PEG, Thursday, June 21, 2012 from 6:00-8:00p.m. (City Hall, 1221 SW 4th Avenue, Pettygrove Room)

· Networks PEG, Wednesday, June 27, 2012 from 3:00-5:00p.m. (1900 SW 4th Avenue, Conference Room 7A)

· Residential Development and Compatibility, Thursday, June 28, 2012 from 4:00-6:00p.m. (1900 SW 4th Avenue, Conference Room 7A)

Planning and Sustainability Commission

· Public hearing on the Comprehensive Plan Factual Basis (various reports), Tuesday, July 10, 2012 from 12:30-3:30p.m. (1900 SW 4th Avenue, Conference Room 2500A)

Deborah Stein shared the handout for Oregon Public Health Institute’s (OPHI) Health Equity Network meeting. Deborah continued that OPHI would be adding to the PEG discussion on health. Linda Nettekoven clarified that the network would focus on the full spectrum of health issues (e.g., clean air and water, safe housing, access to active transportation, open space, healthy food, etc,) and not just access to health care. Deborah noted that Noelle Dobson with OPHI understands how the built environment contributes to health; therefore the need to integrate health with planning. Deborah added that the “health lens” is becoming a lens when planning looks into projects.

Shirley Nacoste asked if there is a central location where the community can get materials related to the Comprehensive Plan Update. Marty said that distribution to each branch library, neighborhood coalition and diversity and Civic Leadership Partner offices will occur once materials are available.

CIC Decisions and Follow up Actions

Stan Penkin summarized the Executive Subcommittee’s recent meeting, which discussed the question of whether monthly CIC meetings were still necessary given that many CIC members are now PEG members and attending PEG monthly meetings as well. A decision to keep the CIC meetings monthly was the result to the questions on how the CIC was going to communicate what is going on in the PEGs. Stan continued that retaining CIC members is critical and that the Executive Subcommittee decided that keeping the existing group intact with no plans to do future recruitments is essential.

Howard asked what the format of future CIC meetings will be. Marty responded that about 11 CIC members are on PEGs, while five CIC members are at-large. Each month CIC members will participate in a PEG round table, in which CIC members will share about the process and community involvement within the PEGs. At-large CIC members will be charged with keeping focus on the broader engagement of the community. Stan stated that CIC members are expected to stay in touch, figure out some sort of communication process if someone is unable to attend a PEG meeting and a stand in is needed. Linda clarified that CIC members will help inform staff and wondered about the PEG facilitators.

Marty stated that the Technical Action Groups (TAGs) in the Portland Plan, the PEGs are advisory groups. A few TAGs included community members, some adding community members midway into the process; staff wanted to have community members serve in all the PEGs from the process beginning. Opening the meetings and having the agenda, materials and meeting summaries online is the first step. Once there is a draft available, broader community involvement will occur with district workshop-type events. Ongoing outreach will include the presentations and updates staff give at neighborhood, business and interest-based groups and communications efforts through the website, etc. Each PEG will have its’ own culture/group dynamic and may have its’ own community involvement needs.

Judy BlueHorse Skelton summarized her observations at the first meeting of the Watershed Health and Environment PEG.

Howard asked about the many groups and their own community involvement needs and had concerns about the two tracks of engagement. Howard asked how will the CIC work with other groups, what is the funnel and how do we feel it is useful and productive. Marty responded that the CIC continues as required by the Periodic Review Work Program by the State of Oregon’s Department of Land Conservation and Development. Marty continued that the CIC is required to do regular reporting to the Planning and Sustainability Commission and that is one charge of the group. Marty drew a diagram on the white board showing the various groups and their relationship to each other.

Marty stated that the CIC’s final Portland Plan progress report presentation to the PSC will be on July 10th. This and the previous phased reports will all go to City Council on August 8th and then eventually to the State of Oregon.

Deborah said that there is now the shifting to the next project and possibly a slightly different audience and asked are there other groups that will be engaged. There may be a mental shift that staff and the CIC has to do, a different type of thinking on events and engagement opportunities. Deborah added that staff and the CIC need to be ready for a slightly different approach.

Peter Stark requested that a structure, similar to that of the Central City listserve, be applied to the Comprehensive Plan Update. Stan asked how staff is getting the word out about the PEG meetings. Eden Dabbs responded that there is a communications plan for the Comprehensive Plan with the website prime for receiving information. Marty added that a broader engagement tool is the proposed monthly newsletter, which would include highlights from the previous PEG meetings as well as spotlighting other key topics. On the back of the newsletter would be the PEGs standing meeting dates and options for other involvement opportunities. Eden stated that at next month’s meeting, the newsletter will be discussed further and staff will be looking to the CIC for feedback.

Portland Plan Phase 4 Wrap-up

Marty reminded everyone that that she was still collecting evaluations. Paula Amato asked for the Phase 4 timeframe to be clarified. Marty responded that Phase 4 began in June 2011 and completed at City Council adoption on April 25, 2012. Recapping Phase 4, Marty mentioned the summer tabling, followed by the release of the Proposed Draft in October and hearings at the Planning and Sustainability Commission. Marty highlighted the community location of two of the PSC hearings and the emphasis of youth engagement with the youth-specific survey and the testimony provided by youth. Linda asked if the Youth Planning Program had been funded. Deborah replied that the program had been partially funded in this year’s budget. Howard announced that the PSC is looking at adding a youth member to the commission. Shirley stated her frustration in de-funding a program which focuses on the city’s future. Deborah suggested that Pam Phan should come to a future meeting to discuss what the Youth Planning Program is working on this summer.

Howard appointed Stan to lead the coordination of the PSC presentation. Alison Stoll and Judy volunteered to help. Jason Barnstead-Long stated that the CIC evaluations and previous CIC presentations will be good to review for reference in shaping the content of the presentation.

Policy Expert Group (PEGs)

Marty asked for feedback on the PEG orientation session. Jason stated that he was initially concerned about the PEGs, in particular the Neighborhood Centers PEG, would be made up of the same variety or cookie cutter sort of person and that he was relieved to see a slightly more diverse committee make-up. Jason also stated confusion on one of the PowerPoint slides about creating jobs and housing and the numbers associated with each. Eden stated that the numbers are from Metro and that the numbers of projected new households do not all include people of working age. Other CIC members were unsure about the introduction to equity and its’ racial/ethnic focus. Deborah responded that the Office of Equity and Human Rights will initially focus on racial and ability equity. Shirley added that equity means livability. Jason stated that an important question of equity is who is likely to benefit and who is likely to be burdened by a City decision. Judy added that at the Watershed Health and Environment PEG meeting the discussion went straight to equity and how to engage the public equitably and serve the public in an equity way.

Comp Plan Update Website

Michelle Kunec gave a tour of the Comprehensive Plan Update website; designed to help the PEG members and the general public stay up-to-date on the project. Michelle stated that the main goal of the website is transparency with the News and Updates acting as the main blog. The website shares how to sign up for information through the RSS feeds and social media. Members of the CIC asked staff to reconsider the use of email prompts, similar to the Central City list serve. Marty stated that advertising the opportunity and the ability to request presentations needs to be added.

Comments from the public

No members of the public were in attendance.

Next steps

The next CIC meeting will be Wednesday, July 18, 2012 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Stan stated that the CIC will not decide on whether to hold the August meeting until at the July meeting.
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